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MotivationaǶ Quotǃ of thǃ Weeǳ





NURSE WILL BE HERE 
WEDNESDAY JUNE 4TH 

IF YOU REQUIRE THE NURSE 
EMAIL HER at 

gercia.pierre.comtl@ssss.gouv.
qc.ca.



Student Council 
Pictures

On Monday June 2, 2025 there will be a meeting at the 
beginning of Senior Lunch to take a photo of the entire student 

council. We will meet in Miss Kathleen’s Room.



Morocco 2026 Meeting  
 Wednesday - June 4 . 

  Jr: B239
Sr: C220

At the very beginning of both lunch



















ANNOUNCEMENT 

2025 grads
● Grad photo day will take place on May 29th 

AFTER the miniday! (in uniform)

Upcoming 
Information

“Things to start thinking about”

● Yearbook quotes
○ Ambition(s) 
○ Best friend(s)
○ Senior quote 
○ Nickname 
○ Favourite memory
○ Find a baby picture

We will send forms  
soon!  

Yearbooks will be on sale 
May 12 - 23 for $60





Done with your 
library books? 

Then please 
bring them back 
to the library!

There are return 
boxes both 
outside the 
library and on 
the circulation 
desk.

xxAll books due by June 5th xxx     





 LCCHS UNIFORM REMINDER Uniform includes grey pant/skorts, white or blue 
LCCHS tops, a crewneck sweater, and entirely 
black shoes.  
*Hoodies are NOT permitted in school.
Non uniform shoes and athletic wear may be worn 
in Phys Ed ONLY.  For hygiene purposes, it is 
your responsibility to be prepared and look 
presentable at school.  It is a matter of pride!

All students 
are expected 
to be in full 
uniform at all 
times.



● In the morning before class
● During Lunch time
● Afterschool 

Please do not come ask for 
snacks during and in between 
classes.

Thank you for your 
understanding. 

Snacks 
are only 
available







Important notice to all Level 1-4 IB 
students
IB Service as Action
DEADLINE DATE CHANGE
All Community and Service hours for Sec 1-4 must be 
entered and approved for this year by June 15th 
instead of the 10th

This means complete detailed reflection, listed hours, and 
supervisor approval. Do not wait until the last minute.

IB hours that have missing information or unapproved hours 
will be considered incomplete. Any hours enter after the 
10th will not be considered for your IB report card.

If you have any questions, be an Independent learner and 
see Mme. Baillargeon

Reminder: minimum annual 
number of hours has to be 
reached:

Grade 7:  5 hours
Grade 8:  5 hours
Grade 9:  10 hours
Grade 10: 15 hours
Grade 11: 15 hours

Note: Hours must be within 
the current year (2025)



June 13th 
   3:00pm-8:00pm

min. 20 students 
asked

Supper included

IB Program
Do you still need to complete your community and service hours?

Community and Service Opportunity

 Food truck end of year event at CWA

Interested? 

Email Mme B.
kbaillargeon@lbpearson.ca



IB PORTFOLIOS AND END OF YEAR 
REFLECTIONS

ALL IB STUDENTS MUST FINISH THEIR IB PORTFOLIOS AND 
END OF YEAR REFLECTIONS BY JUNE 10TH. DO NOT TAKE 
PHOTOS OF THE SAMPLES, PLEASE USE AN APP WITH A PDF 
SCANNER OR AN ACTUAL SCANNER. THE SAMPLES NEED TO 
BE CLEAR.

PORTFOLIOS MUST CONTAIN ONE SAMPLE OF WORK  FOR 
EACH CRITERION IN ALL OF YOUR CLASSES. SEE YOUR 
TEACHERS FOR ANY QUESTIONS. 

END OF YEAR REFLECTIONS WILL BE SENT OUT BY THE 
END OF THE MONTH
SEE MR. SICOLI, MME. BAILLARGEON, OR MRS. CLEVELAND 
FOR ANY QUESTIONS REGARDING IB REQUIREMENTS.



Psst..Teachers! Do you have evidence of LCCHS students 
demonstrating the following traits throughout the year? please 
share with Mr. Sicoli and Mr. Swiderski! (Photos, videos etc)

● Caring (Empathy)
● Reflective (Perseverance)
● Knowledgeable
● Principled (Integrity)
● Open-minded (Adaptability/inclusive)
● Risk-takers (Leadership)
● Communicator 
● Balanced 

● Inquirer (Curiosity)
● Thinker (Creativity)



Approaches to learning Tip of the Week: Proper Research and Citing Original 
Work
Skill Focus: Research

Understand the School Academic Integrity Policy:Familiarize yourself with types 
of academic misconduct and strategies to practice creating original work.(See 
updated Academic Integrity policy on our school website under the IB tab)

Keep Track of Your Sources: Use tools like a simple google doc to keep track of all 
your sources.Record all necessary details (author, title, publication date, URL) as 
you gather information. If proof of original work is requested by your teacher, provide 
all evidence and drafts.  The burden of proof rests with the student.

Paraphrase and Summarize: Instead of copying text, paraphrase or summarize the 
information in your own words. Even when paraphrasing, always provide a citation to 
the original source. This also applies to the use AI technology.

Properly Attribute Images and Media: Always provide proper attribution for 
images, videos, and other media. Include the creator’s name, title, source, and 
license.Use tools ls like Google Images’ usage rights filter to find images that are free 
to use.
If you have any questions, feel free to ask  your teachers or Ms. Molly our School 
librarian.
Why It Helps:Creates a school climate of enhancing credibility and integrity and 
respecting intellectual property. Also, to encourage and promote original thought and 
work!

“Integrity is doing
the right thing,
even when no one
is watching.”
― C.S. Lewis



Congratulations to the following IB Critical Thinkers in Math for the month of 
April



IB learner Traits for the month of May!                

Reflective -Visual Art
Caring- Service and Action

Reflective:
We thoughtfully consider the world and our ideas and experiences. We work to understand our 
strengths and weaknesses to support our learning and personal development.

Caring:
We show empathy, compassion and respect. We commit to service, and we act to make a positive 
difference
in the lives of others and in the world around us.



Starting 

September 

23rd

HOMEWORK ZONE
LCCHS

Monday, Tuesday, 
Wednesday & Thursday

3:40 - 4:40 pm
Library

☑ For all levels

☑ Help from teachers of 
different subjects

☑ Complete your assignments 
(computers available)

☑ Work alone or with friends



OPEN WEIGHT ROOM
TUESDAY & FRIDAY 

SENIOR LUNCH

 

PLEASE HAVE A CHANGE OF 
CLOTHES OTHERWISE YOU MAY 

NOT BE LET IN

 



 AFTER SCHOOL ACTIVITIES NEWS

WEDNESDAY was OUR LAST DAY OF AFTER 
SCHOOL ACTIVITIES.

THANK YOU TO ALL THE STUDENTS AND 
ANIMATORS WHO PARTICIPATED IN OUR 

ACTIVITIES.  
IT WAS A SUCCESSFUL YEAR!!!!!!




